
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

TENANTS’ FORUM

Meeting held – 10th May 2012
Present:
Councillors Bain, Zanger and Watts
Tenant Representatives:
Colin Medlycott   (Chair)
Martyn Lund (Highfield Road)

Lynne Lund  (Highfield Road)

Brent Woodford (Ashley)
Barry Woodcock (Avondale)

Stephen Panther (Sackville Street)

Neil Bradley (Cranford)
Colin Rowe (Desborough)

Brian Kimpton (Counties)

Mark Gudyer (Highfields)

Josephine Copson (Alfred Street)
Jim French (Desborough)

Louisa Woodward (Rothwell)

Grahame Holman (Highfields)

Also Present:
Leona Mantle (Housing)

Linda Nash (Housing)

Cllr Maggie Don (Kettering Borough Council)

Gloria Tubb (Grange)

Sue Medlycott 

Rachel Paling (Committee Administrator)

11.TF.126
ELECTION OF CHAIR


It was proposed by Councillor Duncan Bain and seconded by Councillor Keli Watts, and accordingly was

RESOLVED 
that Councillor Derek Zanger was duly elected as Chair of the Tenants’ Forum for the municipal year 2012/13.
11.TF.127
APPOINTMENT OF DEPUTY CHAIR


It was proposed by Martyn Lund and seconded by Stephen Panther and accordingly was

RESOLVED 
that Colin Medlycott be appointed Deputy Chair of the Tenants’ Forum for the municipal year 2012/13.
11.TF.128
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Derbyshire, Brown and Henson, Moira Brown, Cynthia Bishop, Lorrain Dams and John Conway.
11.TF.129 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None
11.TF.130
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 12th April 2012 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

11.TF.131
MATTERS ARISING

11.TF.118 Matters raised by Tenants’ Forum Representatives
It was reported that Leanne Hunt was working with Northamptonshire Waste Management Services on a six week pilot scheme in Highfields. There was to be a waste amnesty in Barnes Close on 11 May 2012 in an effort to resolve the issues in Highfields.

11.TF.121 Tenant Training Programme
Thanks were given to Annette Wildes, Neil Bradley and Colin Rowe for working in the Focus Group.  Thanks were also given to those who had attended the drop-in session held before the forum meeting.
11.TF.132
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANTS' FORUM REPRESENTATIVES

It was confirmed that all properties in the blocks in Central Avenue would receive cavity wall insulation.
11.TF.133
OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL REVIEW
Linda Nash gave a presentation entitled Tenants’ Overview and Scrutiny Panel Review.
Due to the Localism Act being given royal assent on 15th November 2011, some powers had now shifted from central government back into the hands of individuals, communities and councils.  This would help Kettering Borough Council’s Housing service to deliver the services that tenants needed.
A focus working group had been formed which looked at the best practise and ideas for a Review Process.  A Terms of Reference was needed and a draft copy was issued to members.  Any comments were to be fed back to Linda Nash by 21st May 2012.
The focus group and the whole Tenants’ Overview & Scrutiny Panel agreed that the best way forward was to dissolve the current group as it was now and reform in September. Everyone who wanted to be on the Panel would need to apply for the role and be interviewed by Council Staff to ensure that all members fitted the essential criteria within the Personal Specification.
An advert for the role would be placed in the June edition of Connect and applications needed to be in by 30th July 2012.  The panel was to consist of four members from Tenants’ Forum, three from the Tenants’ community and one from Silver Service.  It was suggested to have another four members who would be substitutes and called upon when necessary.
It was then unanimously 

RESOLVED
to disband the current Tenants Overview and Scrutiny Panel in July 2012 and reform the revised panel in September 2012.
RESOLVED 
Agree to the open recruitment process of members.
11.TF.134
HOUSING TOUR
The annual Housing Tour was scheduled for 14th June 2012.  
The proposed areas to visit were:-
· Tresham Site – St Mary’s Road

· Sackville Street

· Rosewood Place

· The Lawns (new windows)

· New Door Programme –Stamford Road

· External Wall Insulation – Braybrooke and Wilbarston

· Bridle Road – Burton Latimer

· Whiteford Drive

It was also suggested to visit a ‘void’ that had been brought up to the new standard and compare it to one that had not.

11.TF.135
ANNUAL REPORT

A presentation was given relating to the Annual Report 2011/12.

The forum members went into two groups to discuss the format, content and construction of the report.
(Cllr Zanger left the meeting at 7.15pm)


After twenty-five minutes of discussion, the forum members reported back their comments as follows:-

· Further details on spending
· Pie charts were the preferred method as everyone could understand them
· Lettable Standards could be a case study which showed before and after photos

· Liked the use of pictures and colours

· Feedback on Case Studies

· Good to see the report on the website 
· Keep it simple

· More information on the Capital Programme

· Be clear as to where the report can be viewed
11.TF.136
FEEDBACK FROM TENANTS


Connect

The job application was to be advertised in the next edition for the new Tenants Overview and Scrutiny Panel.

Members were notified that if tenants wished to take part in the Garden Competition, the deadline was 13th July 2012. 
Tenants’ Overview and Scrutiny Panel

The panel had looked at the training programme, performance indicators and ‘voids’.

The current panel was now to be dissolved.
11.TF.137
ANY OTHER BUSINESS


The Chair welcomed Gloria Tubb to the meeting.

The meeting due on 14th June was to be the Housing Tour and would start earlier at 5.30pm.


The village of Ashley was opening its gardens on 27th May 2012 from 1-5pm.  The cost was £5 a ticket.

11.TF.138
PRIZE DRAW

The winner of the prize draw was Barry Woodcock.
11.TF.139
DATE OF NEXT MEETING


It was noted that the next meeting at the Council Offices would take place on 12th July 2012.

(The meeting started at 6.30 pm and ended at 8.00 pm)

Signed …………………………………………..

Chair

rap
Tenants Forum No. 5
10.05.12

